New OSHA Guidance on Arc Flash Safety: A Critical Update for
Worker Protection

In a significant step forward for workplace safety, the Occupational Safety and
Health Administration (OSHA) has released updated guidance to address the risks
posed by arc flash hazards. The document, Protecting Employees from Electric-
Arc Flash Hazards, offers actionable recommendations for employers to enhance
worker safety in high-risk electrical environments.

Key Elements of the New Guidance

1.The updated guidance focuses on three primary areas: Hazard |Identification
and Assessment: Employers are encouraged to rigorously assess their work
environments to identify potential arc flash risks.

2.Administrative Controls: Implementation of robust safety protocols, including
establishing clear boundaries around hazardous areas, is emphasized.

3.Personal Protective Equipment (PPE): OSHA underscores the importance of
providing workers with appropriate arc-rated PPE to mitigate risks during both
energized and deenergized work.

Addressing Misconceptions

A critical aspect of OSHA'’s guidance is dispelling myths that compromise safety.
For instance:

e Myth 1: Workers believe arc-rated PPE is unnecessary for deenergized work.
OSHA clarifies that achieving an electrically safe working condition (ESWC)
involves more than simply deenergizing equipment.

e Myth 2: Workers assume justified energized work is inherently safe. The agency
stresses that even justified tasks require strict adherence to safety protocols to
minimize risks.

Why This Guidance Matters Now

With massive investments in electrical grid upgrades and infrastructure for electric
vehicles, a growing number of workers will face arc flash hazards—many without
adequate training or PPE.

Adding to the stakes, OSHA’s recent adoption of NFPA 70B as a standard for
maintaining electrical equipment will expose even more workers to potential risks.
This updated guidance as a crucial step in clarifying requirements and improving
safety measures during this pivotal moment in the industry.

Additional Resources for Workers

To further enhance awareness and preparedness, OSHA offers resources that
include:
e A video comparing outcomes of arc flash incidents with and without arc-rated
PPE.
e Guidance on arc flash hazard awareness and boundary establishment.
e Documents debunking myths about electrical work safety.

In its video, OSHA reminds workers, “Don’t wear fuel.” Synthetic clothing, which
can ignite and melt during an arc flash, poses a severe hazard, making proper PPE

non-negotiable.

The Path Forward

With these updates, OSHA aims to ensure that all workers, regardless of
experience level, are equipped with the knowledge and tools to stay safe. As the
electrification of America continues, adopting these practices is not just
compliance—it’s a commitment to life-saving safety.

Employers and workers alike are encouraged to familiarize themselves with this
guidance and prioritize its implementation. Together, we can reduce the risks of
arc flash incidents and protect lives on the job.

Click Here to see our next Arc Flash Safety course



https://threeriversmanufacturersilassoc.wliinc30.com/events/NFPA-70E-Workplace-Electrical-Safety-2-26-2025-11940/details

